
 

 
 
 

November 11,2020 
 
 

Judge Bill Gravell Jr. 
Williamson County Courthouse 
710 Main Street, Suite 101 
Georgetown, TX 78626 

 
The Honorable Bill Gravell and Williamson County Commissioners, 

 
As I believe you are aware, Rebecca O'Bryan-Lieb stepped down as the President of the Williamson 
County Child Welfare Board last month. Iam very honored to be newly appointed as the president of 
the board.  While Ihave only been a member of the board a short time, during my tenure with Child 
Protective Services, I had the opportunity to be acquainted with this board and their great work for over 
20 years.  It is a true privilege to be able to serve with this very dedicated group of women. 

 
I am sad to let you know that former President Rebecca O'Bryan-Lieb and Board Member Amanda 
Bradley have both resigned from the board due to family responsibilities. 

 
It has also come to my attention that we have three board members that were due for reappointment in 
fiscal year 2020. As such, I am requesting the Commissioner's Court approve the reappointment of 
Dianne Howell, Paulette Mcconchie and Rochelle Hall-Schwartz to the Williamson County Child Welfare 
Board for another three-year term, October 2020 to September 2023. Each of these ladies actively 
engages with the board in the support of Williamson County children in foster care. 

 
Please place the request for the reappointment of Ms. Howell, Ms. Mcconchie and Ms. Hall-Schwartz to 
the board on your agenda at your earlier convenience. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 

 
Thank you for your support of the board and the privilege you afford us to support Williamson County 
children in foster care. 

 

 
kimlgibbons@gma il.com 


